Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education
Region III
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF PAMPANGA

June 16, 2025

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 207  , s.2025

REITERATION OF COMPLIANCE ON THE CREATION AND
SUBMISSION OF THE SCHOOL COMMITTEE ON ANTI-RED TAPE (SCART)
FOR CY 2025

To:  Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads
Teaching and Non-Teaching Personnel
All Others Concerned

1. Pursuant to DepEd Memorandum (DM) No. 040, s. 2025 titled “Updated
Composition of the Department of Education Committee on Anti-Red Tape in the Central
Office and Sub-CART in Field Offices and Schools” dated April 28, 2025 and
Memorandum DM-OUHROD-2025-1479 titled "Submission of the List of DepEd
Committee on Anti-Red Tape (CART) and Sub-CART Members Jor FY 2025," all schools
are reminded to strictly comply with the provisions of the said memoranda by
creating their respective School Committees on Anti-Red Tape (SCART).

2. In line with the above directives, all schools within the Division of Pampanga
are hereby requested to revisit and strictly adhere to previously issued Division
memoranda pertinent to Anti-Red Tape initiatives and ensure that their respective
SCART committees are properly organized, functional, and actively engaging in
streamlining processes, reducing bureaucratic red tape, and enhancing service
delivery.

3. The composition of the Division Committee on Anti-Red Tape (DCART) is
reiterated as stated in Division Memorandum No. 195, s. 2025. School heads are
enjoined to ensure their alignment with this composition in their school-level
committees.

4. All School Heads are directed to submit the complete and updated list of their
respective SCART to the Division Office through the Office of the Administrative
Officer V, on or before June 27, 2025. Only schools that have not yet complied
shall encode their SCART through the provided link:
https:// forms.office.com/r/TVcOZ1CfcX, as specified in Division Memorandum

No. 181, s. 2025. Schools that have previously submitted via this link do not
need to resubmit.
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5. Compliance with this memorandum shall be closely monitored, and non-
compliance may warrant appropriate administrative actions in accordance with
existing Civil Service Commission (CSC) rules and regulations.

6. Immediate dissemination and strict compliance with this memorandum are

directed.

ROMEO M. ALIP, PhD, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent
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